
  

 

 

  

805 Central Expressway South 

Suite 200 

Allen, Texas 75013 

 

Phone 972-908-4415 

Fax 214-383-2737 

Email: kimberly.a.douglass@ftr.com 

 

October 2, 2013 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Steven V. King 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW  

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 

Re:   UT-133009 - Frontier Communications Northwest Inc.  

 

Dear Mr. King: 

 

Frontier Communications Northwest Inc. (“FC Northwest”) hereby files a copy of the annual 

reports that were filed with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) on September 27, 

2013 in compliance with 47 CFR § 54.313 and 47 CFR § 54.422.  Section 54.313 applies to an 

eligible telecommunications carrier (ETC) receiving high-cost federal USF support.  Section 

54.422 applies to ETCs receiving low-income support.  Both sections require the ETC to file the 

annual report with the FCC, the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC), and its 

relevant state commission.   

If you have any questions concerning these reports, please call me at 972-908-4415. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Kim Douglass 

Manager - Regulatory Affairs 

 

Enclosures 
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